MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN, TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL, May 15, 1930.

Book 6, page 33.

There was a called meeting of the Board of Aldermen, Town of Chapel Hill, held at the Town Hall, Thursday, May 15th at 8:00 P. M., Mayor Council presiding, and the following Aldermen present, to wit:- Messrs. Eubanks, Thompson, Burch, Braune and Hogan.

The Manager announced that this special meeting was for the purpose of establishing a grade line on Franklin Street, in front of the property bought by the Standard Oil Company.

Chairman Braune, of the special committee appointed by the Mayor to study this matter, made the following report for the committee:

- 1. The Committee recommends that no trees whatever be cut down, (as an entrance can well be effected otherwise) at the front of the proposed filling station;
- 2. It is recommended that the sidewalk be cut down not more than six inches at the East end of the property, and not more than ten inches at the West end, beginning at the property line, and all of this grading should be done under the direct supervision of the City Manager. The City Manager should be careful to see that the roots of the trees are not injured;
- 3. That no cement sidewalks shall be made, but only the drive ways may be made of cement.

After much discussion, and upon motion of Alderman Hogan, Seconded by Alderman Burch, the report of the Committee was accepted, all the Aldermen present, voting in the affirmative therefor.

It was pointed out that by careful planning that an entrance could be made to this property without causing serious hardships. Chairman Braune of the Committee suggested to Mr. Ray, Manager of the Standard Oil Company, that he submit a new plan to the Board of Aldermen, conforming with the recommendations of the Committee.

Mr. Ray stated that he felt it would be a hardship on his Company to construct the filling station in accordance with the recommendations of the Committee. However, he stated that they would study the situation, and see what plan they could work out.

There being no further business, upon motion, the meeting of the Board of Aldermen adjourned.

ZEB P. COUNCIL, MAYOR.

J. a. Osbornererk.

35

0.

5-15-30